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A new school in Edmondson Park 
Works notification 22 October 2021 

A project is underway for a new primary school in Edmondson Park. The project includes a new school 
for up to 1,000 students, with 44 mainstream classrooms, four support classrooms, and two preschool 
rooms. This project’s delivery is being fast tracked as part of the NSW Government’s COVID-19 
Recovery Plan. 

Early works start on Wednesday 27 October 
 
Early works to level the grounds of the new school will start on Wednesday 27 October. These early 
works also include installing construction fencing around the site, setting up work sheds and 
amenities for workers, and installing controls for sediments to prevent soil erosion.  
 
The early works are being carried out under a Bulk Earthworks and Site Preparation Development 
Application (DA) that was submitted to Liverpool City Council in late June, 2021. The application was 
publicly exhibited for 20 days and approved by the Council on Friday 15, October 2021.  
 
In June 2021, the project also submitted a State Significant Development (SDD) application for the 
main works to build the school. The SSD application is currently being assessed by the Department of 
Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) and consent is anticipated to be granted in late 2021. The 
main works will not start until consent of the SSD application is granted by the DPIE. 
 
Working hours 
 
The early works will take place between 7am to 6pm, Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm Saturday.                       
No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. 
 
All works will be carried out with a comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan in place for the site and we 
will enforce strict compliance with the Public Health Order. Our construction sites will follow all 
current health guidelines, including all workers wearing masks for indoor and outdoor work. 
 
The health, safety, and well-being of our staff, contractors and the local community is our highest 
priority and we will continue to keep the community updated. 
 
Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure project. 
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